
UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20530 

Address Reply to the 

Division Indicated 

and Refer to Initials and Number 

PA/CRM 1991 
APR is 19;7 7  

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
Route 12 - Old Receiver Road 
Frederick, Maryland 21701 

Dear Mr. Weisberg: 

This is in response to your request pursuant to the Privacy 
Act, for access to records concerning you. 

A search of indexes of the Criminal Division for the systems 
you designated does not reflect any records pertaining to you, except 
records in Justice/CRM 024 (Freedom of Information/Privacy Act Records) 
relating to the processing of 1) your current request; 2) the request 
by James Lesar, on your behalf, for records pertaining to the assassination 
of Martin Luther King; and 3) a consultation by the National Archives and 
Records Service regarding the releasability to you of a memorandum dated 
June 10, 1966. 

Very truly yours, 

Benjamin R. Civiletti 
Assistant Attorney General 
Criminal Division 

By: f 
E. Ross Buckley 

Attorney in Charge 
Freedom of Information/Privacy Unit 


